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M.Bill Pfanner, Pmjeet Manager 
GaEiWttEnera Commissia 
1516 Ninth h t 
S - m ,  CA 95814-5504 1 
The California Dqanment ofT~xmpoWon@ e m t ) ,  Division of Aeronautics 
has miewed the plrogosed establishmentofthe East Shore Energy Center (ESEC) 
1 in the City ofHayward. As previously stated, the Department supportsprojects 
that impdnve mobility or prorirEe a net gain to the people of Cdifornia Providing 
clean, aEor&6le, and efficient.eniet.gy certainly quaIiBes. We are vay concernedthat 
the pmposedcreationof another power plant, and the associatedhigh velocity thermal 
piume%within ihetrafficpallern zone buffer area of the Hayward Executive Airport 
(FWD), wow campound and m@fy the problems createdby the approval of the 
R w w U  City En- Center (RCEC). These twofacilities would be located only a short 
distance awq &an each other. Our concernswith the proposed RCEC as stipulated in 
crur htez (enc1med) dated Juty 17,2007, d n unchanged. The potemalhazards to 
navigable airspace created by the construction of this facility revolve primarily around 
the ptmimity of the power @ a trelative to Runway 10R128Lat HWD. 

We ftel the peek centerline veiocities emitted from the proposedplant must be 
thctrougldy sWkdand that their effects upon low flying aircraft must be evaluated. 
As you lourw,the-c pa- altitude for HWD is only 600 feet Above Ground 
Level. We do not Mieve that thecombined effeats of t h d  plumes created by two 
proposed powerplants can be mittgated to the depee t . flight safety would not be 
compromised. We do not agree that the recommended mitigation measures for RCES 
are sati-ry farESEC, as this would only W e r  restrict a pilot's abilityto 
numrwver an while flying to or from the sirport. Air& pilots should not be 
subjugpkdto avoid flying in areaswhile configuringan ainrafi for landing at or 
departkg the airport. We support the reloation ofthe plant at a sufficient distance 
that would not negatively impair a pilot's ability to control or maneuver hisher 
aimaft. 



As preriowly st&&, we &on@y reammend tbat the Califcria Energy Commission 
(Cammfsaimj coasides @€tQ future power generating facilities at locations at 
least two to three miles tkom ahpwb, and even greater distances wben atigned with 
nnwrays and immmmt apptoaches. The Department appreciates the q p o r O d y  to 
comment on this proposal, and looks forward to working with the Commission in 
ensuing safe and efident use of California resources. 

Sincerely, 

c: Brent Shiner, M-, Hayward Executive Airport 
FAA, Burlingame, SFO-677 










